
Newsletter Friday 12th July 2024

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I know my newsletters often begin with a reference to the weather, and this one is no exception. Where has 
summer gone? Was it ever here? Will it come back? So many questions and no answers, leaving us in need of 
a lot of prayer.

Our Parents' Evening on Wednesday celebrated the hard work and achievements of all our children, with a 
special mention for our Year 6 students. The SATs tests provide a very limited assessment, categorising 
students into meeting, exceeding, or not meeting the standard. This blunt measurement fails to capture the 
immense hard work, perseverance, and dedication displayed by each child. It also overlooks the progress each 
student has made. Since everyone starts from a unique point, it's unrealistic to expect everyone to reach the 
same endpoint. We value all our children and are confident that we are sending them to the next stage of their 
education as well-rounded, caring, curious, and resilient individuals, ready to take the world by storm. 

Unusually, we have some spaces available from September in our Reception Class, Year 1, Year 2 and Year 5. 
Please do get in touch if you would like to enroll a student, and please pass this information on to any friends or 
neighbours that may be looking for a school where children always come first.

The Summer Fair, last Friday, was a huge success.  Thank you so much for your support and the contributions 
made. About £400 was raised and this will be put towards activities and resources for all the children. 

A couple of requests: Firstly, please ensure that all reading and library books are returned to school before the 
end of term. Secondly, take advantage of the uniform store in the front entrance hall. There are many nearly 
new pieces of uniform, especially sweatshirts, needing new homes. One of our wonderful mums has washed, 
ironed, and labelled them, so they are fresh and ready to go. There's no need to spend money if you find 
something suitable for the new school year.

Our worship theme this week has been, appropriately enough, ‘Transition’. We examined transitions in nature, 
such as a caterpillar transforming into a butterfly and an acorn growing into an oak tree. We also explored 
individuals in the Bible who experienced significant change and transformation, such as Saul encountering the 
blinding light of God on his journey to Damascus. 

“As he neared Damascus on his journey, suddenly a light from heaven flashed around him. He fell to the ground 
and heard a voice say to him, “Saul, Saul, why do you persecute me?”
 “Who are you, Lord?” Saul asked.
“I am Jesus, whom you are persecuting,” he replied.  “Now get up and go into the city, and you will be told what 
you must do.”

Saul’s transition from persecutor to follower was sudden and dramatic. We concluded that, for most of us, 
transitions occur much more gradually. Each experience, encounter, and relationship contributes to shaping the 
people we become.

Best wishes

Mrs M M Underwood

Ephesians 4
 You must be made new in your hearts and in your thinking. Be 
that new person who was made to be like God, truly good and 

pleasing to him.

Unusually, we have some spaces available 
from September in our Reception Class, 
Year 1, Year 2 and Year 5. Please do get in 
touch if you would like to enroll a student, 
and please pass this information on to any 
friends or neighbours that may be looking 
for a school where children always come 
first.



Thank you to everyone who collected their bottle 
tops for Year 4's art project. As you can see the 
finished designs look fantastic and the children 
really enjoyed learning about the artist El Anatsui 
and designing their very own piece of abstract art 
out of a recycled product. Some of the artwork 
represented feelings or emotions, whilst others 
created ideas of waterfall landscapes and rainbow 
rivers!

In Science this half term, Year 3 have been 
learning about magnets and forces. After lots 
of research, we created our own magnetic 
games and our peers reviewed them!

KS1 Sportsday 
- The weather 
held up well for 
the KS1 Sports 
day on 
Monday, we 
had some 
great athletes 
amongst us. 

Unfortunately the weather did not bless us for 
our KS2 Sports day on Tuesday. An indoor 
sports day has been planned for today (Friday 
12th July), however due to space, parents will 
not be able to attend. Photos to follow next 
week.



Thank you to everyone who 
attended our Summer Food Fair, it 
was a huge success and we raised 
an amazing £442 in total! We would 
also like to say a big thank you to 
everyone who came and helped 
plan and run the event.

Congratulations to 
our Food Fair Winners

 Ollie and Nevaeh!



You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/

greatmarsden 
Please ensure that all clothing and 
belongings have your child’s name 

in. Thank you

Dates for your Diary:

Friday 12th July       - Reception trip to Fairhaven Lake
Wednesday 17th July       - Year 5 trip to Marsden park
Wednesday 17th July       - Year 6 Leavers Party  5-6.30pm
Thursday 18th July       - Year 6 Leavers service in church 9.30am 
Friday 19th July       - School closes at 2pm - Summer break
Wednesday 4th September -  School starts 8.45am 

Stay & Read KS1
Can you join us for Stay & Read? Every week we invite you to join us in class for 
stay and read. The days for each class are as follows.
Year 1 - Monday 3pm via Classroom Entrance
Year 2 - Tuesday 3pm via Office Entrance
Reception - Wednesday - Reception 3pm  via Classroom Entrance

Absence
Please contact the school 
office before 9am if your 
child is absent from 
school. This can be done 
by phone, email or text. 

Year 6 Leavers Party
Save the date! - The Year 6 leavers 
party will be held on Wednesday 17th 
July 5 - 6.30pm. 

 School Day
Please remember that our school day starts at 
8.45am every morning. Any children arriving 
after this time should still be using the late door 
until 8.55am. Teaching and learning starts at 
8.45 in class, children arriving regularly after this 
time are missing out on this learning as well as 
disrupting the registers and causing excessive 
work for the teachers and office staff trying to 
ascertain if they are in school or not. 

Leavers Service
This years Year 6 Leavers service will 
be performed in Church on Thursday 
18th July at 9.30am. All are welcome 
to attend. 

Sports Day
Our sports day this year will be 
held on Monday 8th July for KS1 
and Tuesday 9th July for KS2.  
We are hoping to continue with 
the good weather we have seen 
recently, but as always this event 
will be weather dependant and 
all parents, carers and guardians 
are welcome to attend. 

Class Dojo
Please check your emails for a link to 
join our new communication platform 
‘Class Dojo’. The email should contain 
all the relevant information to login 
and access. We will be utilising this in 
the office for all communications fully 
by september. Don’t forget to set up 
your in app notifications so you can 
access messages when they are sent.

KS1 MILK 
Use this link for more 
information and to register 
https://www.coolmilk.com/

Our next Annual General Meeting of Friends is being held on the 16th September 
at 5.30pm. All are welcome  to attend. 

We would like to 
expressive a very big 
THANK YOU to all our 
parents/carers who 
kindly donated tools to 
the school. We really do 
appreciate your 
generosity. 

 ATTENDANCE WINNERS
Our winners w/e  /06/24   

        were:
YEAR 1 with 99.5%

 

https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden


This weeks Medal Winners are:

Molly - Year 1  - For sensational story writing

Fletcher - Year 1  - For sensational story writing

Ema - Year 1 - For wonderful history work

Ibraheem - Year 1 - For wonderful history work

Alice - Year 2 - For awesome art

Olivia - Year 2 - For awesome art

Sophie - Year 2 - For wonderful writing

  Shahwaiz - Year 2  - For beautiful independent writing

  Blake - Year 2  - For fabulous phonics and reading

  Whole Class - Year 2  - For magnificent writing

  Reid - Year 2  - For exciting writing using expanded noun phrases

  Emily - Year 2  - For exciting writing using expanded noun phrases

Amelia - Year 2  - For exciting writing using expanded noun phrases

Aiza - Year 3  - For momentous musical talent

Noah - Year 5  - For sensational similes 

Daisy - Year 5  - For sensational similes 

Miley - Year 5  - For sensational similes 

Joseph - Year 5  - For great independent maths work

Harrison - Year 5  - For great independent maths work

Britta - Year 5  - For marvellous imedia work

Iraj - Year 5  - For marvellous imedia work 



Parent Checklist

Absence - Please inform the office of any sickness or absences before 9am and try 
and arrange appointments out of school hours where necessary.

Contact Details - Have you updated your email address and mobile number with the 
office?

School Meals - Please remember to order your meal choices using Parentpay, these 
can be pre-ordered up to half term. 

Is your child wearing the full and correct uniform? (Ties can be purchased via 
parentpay). Remember to send a suitable coat daily.

Is your PE kit in school and fully labelled? Remember Fitness Friday each week - 
Wear your Trainers.

Head Lice - Remember to check your child’s hair regularly. There have been several 
reports of headlice in school recently.

KS1 - have you registered for milk? Use this link for more information and to register 
https://www.coolmilk.com/

Free School Meals - Are you eligible for Free School Meals? Use this link to 
check:https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-
meals/?page=2

Uniform - You can order school uniform online 
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden Please ensure that all clothing and 
belongings have your child’s name in. 

Are you eligible for Free School 
Meals? Use this link to 
check:https://www.lancashire.gov
.uk/children-education-families/sc
hools/free-school-meals/?page=
2

KS1 - have you registered for 
milk? Use this link for more 
information and to register 
https://www.coolmilk.com/

Have you paid for any 
outstanding trips or Dinner 
Money?

Have you registered on the 
parentpay, our school cashless 
system?

Is your PE kit in school and fully 
labelled? Remember Fitness 
Friday each week - Wear your 
Trainers.

Are you interested in starting 
Violin or guitar lessons? See the 
office for more information. 
(available to KS2 and year 2)

Is your child wearing the full and 
correct uniform? (Ties can be 
purchased via parentpay). 
Remember to send a suitable 
coat daily.

Have you updated your email 
address and mobile number with 
the office?

School Trips. Do you need to 
pay for your childs school trip? 
All school trips are live on 
Parentpay. Please ensure trips 
are paid on time and forms are 
completed and returned to 
school.
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